bWest Penn Township Board of Supervisors
27 Municipal Road
New Ringgold, PA 17960
Phone (570)386-4507							Fax (570)386-5851
Regular 9AM Monthly Meeting
Monday, April 15, 2019
Present at the Meeting
Tony Prudenti – Chairman					Katie Orlick – Secretary 
Tim Houser – Vice-Chairman 		 			Paul Datte – Solicitor 
Ted Bogosh III – Supervisor (absent)					Bill Anders– Engineer
Karen Wittig – Treasurer
				
I. General
     A. Anthony Prudenti called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance & Introductions at 9:00AM.
     B. Approval of Monthly Bills for March/April
Chairman called for a motion to approve the monthly bills. Tim Houser made the motion. Chairman seconded the motion.  Motion was carried. 2-0
II. Public Comment on Agenda Items - None
III. Land Use - None
IV. Old Business
Chairman asked the secretary to give an update of the status of SR895/Summer Valley Rd. and the reduction of the speed limit.
The secretary stated that PennDOT requested a formal letter from the Township requesting the reduction of the speed limit. The secretary prepared a letter & requested the speed limit to be changed to 45mph on SR895/Summer Valley Rd.  The secretary also requested that the passing zone from SR309 along SR895/Summer Valley Rd to Dorset Rd be eliminated. The letter will be mailed out today.
Tim Houser asked the Chief if he is patrolling on SR895/Summer Valley Rd. The Chief stated they are doing aggressive driving & patrolling more often.
Paul Datte informed the BOS that if they wanted to change a stop sign they would have to do a Resolution in order to do so. 
Bill Anders stated the Huesgen’s property is finally in compliance. Bill Anders also thanked Katie & Karen for the help they gave to Jan Miller with the grant application.
Paul Datte informed the BOS that he would be meeting with Bill Anders to discuss the plan for the water extraction information.
V. New Business 
Chairman called upon the Chief to explain the CODY system. The Chief stated currently they have the Metro Technology System. The Chief foresees Metro phasing out their system. The Chief & the Corporal did a webinar on the CODY System and he was sold within the first hour. The CODY system is live. He can upload everything right from the car which will make the police department more productive out on the street. CODY is willing to adapt and always looking to update. The Chief stated he will have to pay initially $9,256.68 at the time of execution of this agreement. Then we will pay the remaining $6,171.12. Then we will pay each year $2,239.56 for the next four. Chief said they also use a TraCs System which is used by the state. The information that the police department puts in the TraCs System, stays in the TraCs System. If you use the CODY System all the information in the TraCs System will migrate over to the CODY System and the police will be able to use the information. The goal is to have all the information out there available to the police department. Chairman asked the Chief how he is going to pay for the new system. Chief said he would be able to pay for it through his budget. The BOS is concerned with the expense of the CODY System. Tim Houser said a lot of Townships are going away from police departments and using the state police department.  Chairman reminded the BOS this system is not coming out of general funds. The CODY System will be funded through the Police Dept.’s budget. Chairman said if it will make our Township safer, he feels that it would be a good investment. Tim Houser stated as long as it is not coming out of the general fund he will make the motion. Chairman seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 2-0
VI. Business from Anyone of Board
A. Chairman stated Ted Bogosh III was not at the meeting because he was attending the PSATs Conference. Chairman stated that Mr. Bogosh III would like the BOS to come up with a date for Road & Bridge Inspection and to request the Chief to be involved with the inspection. BOS scheduled May 1, 2019 for Road & Bridge Inspection @ 9AM. 
VII. Correspondence 
A. The Township received an email from the Schuylkill Conservation District. They will be conducting mosquito surveillance & West Nile monitoring in our Township. Surveilance in the area will likely occur a few times a month through October 2019. All of their trapping equipment will be tagged Schuylkill Conservation District with a name & contact information. 
Tim Houser informed the residents that they should be aware that mosquitos like to breed where there is standing water. So, please if you have old tires or junk on the ground, clean it up. 
Chairman asked Bill Anders & Sing Harvey if they got a chance to look at the new complaints. They responded that they did receive a copy of them.  Chairman asked the secretary about the complaint about the sewage, the secretary responded that she emailed the complaint to the SEO and he inspected the property and did not find anything. Mr. Brior stated he has been out there before and found no evidence of sewage.  Bill Brior will have the suspected malfunction in his May Report.
VIII. Public Comment on General Items 
Ted Rosen – Dogwood Lane – Mr. Rosen would like to know about Task B of the water extraction issue. Paul Datte stated the law firm is still waiting on information from the Township. Mr. Datte said he is not sure if we have any more information to provide them. Mr. Datte & Mr. Anders will follow up with the Water Extraction Attorney. 
Larry Stival – brought to the BOS attention on Dorset Rd by the burial vaults, there are two trees that are like 60ft tall and they are deteriorating. Mr. Stival is concerned with the trees falling down on someone or falling on the power lines.  Chairman said there are trees hanging over all Township roads. Chairman instructed the Road Master to go out and evaluate the situation. The Chairman stated if the trees are emergencies they will have to be taken care of especially if it is on our Right-of-Way. Chairman stated if they are not on our Right-of-Way then a letter needs to be sent to the property owner.  
Tim Houser reminded the residents that sometimes the BOS will have to take down trees under certain circumstances. The tree on Spring Road had to be taken down because it was leaning so bad that trucks couldn’t fit underneath it. But the BOS also had help from Verizon because they were able to lower the wires. The Township is limited on what they can do.
[bookmark: _GoBack]Larry Stival talked to the BOS about at the end of Blue Mountain Drive & SR309. Trucks sit there and they have both lanes blocked.  There is a mud hole on the side of the road & you cannot get around them. It is on Blue Mountain Drive by Bailey’s property. Tim Houser suggested we put stone in the mud hole. Paul Datte said the Township can go onto someone’s property if there is a drainage issue. Chairman asked Mr. Stival if it looks like a drainage issue. Mr. Stival responded, yes. Tim Houser said we can evaluate the situation when they go out on the road inspection.
Gary Steigerwalt expressed his concerns to the BOS about the runoff from Harold Hill’s driveway on Mush Dahl Rd.
Mr. Steigerwalt said the Township has a 33ft Right-of-Way. Mr. Steigerwalt asked why the issue can’t be corrected. Tim Houser said the BOS did discuss going back there and cutting it the way it needs to be cut.
Mr. Steigerwalt agrees that the speed limit be reduced on SR895/Summer Valley Rd. He believes the biggest problems are the truckers spending on the roads. Chairman believes it’s all different kinds of vehicles speeding not just truckers.
Mr. Steigerwalt said you should reduce the speed limit on all secondary roads. Some of Mr. Steigerwalt’s concerns are the bus driver’s driving too fast hauling children. Mr. Steigerwalt said the Township should be enforcing the speed limits more. Mr. Steigerwalt also suggests reducing speed limits on all Township Roads. 
Tim Houser stated there is a process in reducing the speed limits on roads. The Township has no control over the speed limits on state roads. The Township can only suggest or request PennDOT to lower those speed limits. Tim Houser said we would need to do a traffic study & an evaluation of each road in order to reduce the speed limits on every road. Mr. Houser said the costs would be astronomical if we had to do that. 
Chairman asked the Solicitor if we can post the whole Township that all traveled roads have a 25mph speed limit. Attorney Datte said we can post that but we cannot enforce it.  Paul Datte stated we can do two things in order to reduce speed limits on Township roads. If there is a residence district, meaning there are homes along a significant stretch of road within close proximity then we can reduce the speed limit to 25mph. Attorney Datte said other than that we would have to conduct a traffic/engineer study to reduce the speed limit. 
Mr. Steigerwalt also asked the BOS if he can have some fill. He said he will provide the truck if we just load it. Mr. Houser said after the dirt & gravel roads are done and we still have fill left we may be able to give him some. 
Marlin Zehner stated the gas stove at the park was hooked up. Mr. Zehner thanked Guy Barry for his donated time, service & materials for the stove. 
IX. Executive Session 
A. Chief requested an executive session for possible litigation @ 9:55AM. Tim Houser made the motion to go into executive session with the police dept. for possible litigation. Chairman seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 2-0
Chairman called the meeting back to order at 10:13AM. 
X. Adjournment
Chairman called for a motion to adjourn the meeting @ 10:15AM. Tim Houser made the motion. Chairman seconded the motion. Motion was carried. 2-0
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